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President’s Message 

 

Hello LCBA ! 

Spring has sprung, rain has stopped, sun is shining, bees are swarming, flowers are 

blooming, did I say bees are swarming, again?  

Looks like it’s going to be one of those  years that winter ends and summer begins. 

Do not take those wraps off too early. I know it is inconvenient to work around, but if 

you must, do not them off (all) at once, or take them off gradually in layers.  As one 

beekeeper found out this year already, premature insulation removal can and will kill 

brood in an otherwise well-developed colony.  

It is an honor to welcome back Tom Nolan to once again address the number one 

problem in beekeeping today and into the foreseeable future  - Varroa.   Tom is a 

representative of Nod Global, the manufacturer of Formic Acid, Mite-Away and the 

Bee Cozy, and more, based in Canada.  

I consider this a must meeting for all beekeepers.  

See you Friday! 

Denzil 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

Congratulations to our 50/50 Raffle Winners!! 

April Members Meeting 

John Ochenas 

Don’t forget to get your tickets at  every meeting! 

 LCBA Memorial Honey will be available at the May Members 

Meeting for $12  a bottle 

 

A gracious thank you to those 50/50 raffle winners who have donated 

their prize to the LCBA Building Fund. 

Also thanks to all of you who have donated to the LCBA Building Fund at 

every meeting. 

Thanks Wendi Volkert for sharing this link from Bee Culture Magazine: 

              https://www.beeculture.com/usda-micro-farm-program/  

https://www.beeculture.com/usda-micro-farm-program/
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

Thank you to Jim Duffy from the Farmers Exchange in Medina for  the 

donation of 50 pounds of sunflower seeds for out Sunflower Pollinator 

Garden at the Lorain County Fairgrounds. 

Thank you also to our very own Randy Leiby for planting the Sunflower 

Seeds !!! 

Reminders!!! 

Memorial Garden Hive opening prior to May members meeting at 6 pm.  Only one 

hive will be opened to enable everyone to attend the meeting at 7 pm. 

All Gun Show Raffle Tickets should be turned back in to Randy Leiby at the May 

members meeting, this  includes any unsold tickets as well….thank you 

We still need a few more volunteers for Parking on May 21 at the Wellington Ea-

gles Parking Fundraiser for LCBA.  Please see Randy 

Leiby, rdleiby@hotmail.com or call 440-381-1956.  

We need 6 more volunteers to help with Field Day on Saturday, June 4th at 

QRC.  Event starts at 10 pm and ends around 3:30 after raffles and door prize 

drawings.  We need volunteers to help with coffee and doughnuts from 8am to 

10:30 am and help with the guessing games throughout the morning.  Please see 

Audrey Gargas if you are able to help.  Gargas1@frontier.com or 216-534-6195.  

If you or your place of business would like to donate an item, basket or service to 

our Chinese Raffle Baskets for the End of Summer Classic, please bring these items 

to our members meeting and see Val Calderwood, valjohn708@gmail.com or call 

at 440-529-3825.  We are a 501 C3 and can provide the paperwork needed for 

your donation.  

 

mailto:rdleiby@hotmail.com
mailto:Gargas1@frontier.com
mailto:valjohn708@gmail.com
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LorainCounty Beekeepers Updates and Events 

Join us Friday, May 13th  - 

Tom Nolan will be our speaker and he’ll be discussing: 

Organic Varroa Control 

A brief bio: 

Tom Nolan joined Nod Apiary Products in 2016 as their lead Sales 
Representative for North America and New Zealand. Previously, Tom 
managed the Toronto location of Propolis-etc beekeeping supply store. 
Tom is also the founder and past president of the Urban Toronto Beekeepers 
Association.  
Together with his wife Sonia they manage approximately 60 colonies in the 

greater Toronto area, with half the colonies on urban roof tops and half in the 

rural Rouge valley of Ontario.  

 

Before joining Nod Apiary products Tom spent several years in the cigar in-

dustry working for Havana House Cigar and Tobacco Merchants, as their 

custom service manager and later becoming their key accounts representative 

for Canada.  

 

Tom will be speaking tonight about organic Varroa control with a focus on 

Nod Apiary Products Formic Pro and Mite Away Quick Strips (MAQS).  
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

April 8th Members Meeting 

John Reichel — Meet your County Bee Inspector 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Spotlight 

Beekeeper:  Cathy Lohse       May 2022 

 

1. How long have you been beekeeping? 

 5 years 

2. What prompted you to become a beekeeper? 

 I’ve grown vegetables and fruit (until deer became a nuisance) and beekeeping aids 

 these endeavors.  Plus, this doesn’t require daily attention. 

3. How did you hear about LCBA? 

 John Rose 

4. Did you have a mentor? If so, who was it? 

 John Rose 

5. What has been your biggest challenge? 

 Low autumn nectar which means either becoming a master of 2-1 sugar solution OR 

 saving spring honey for winter. 

6. What have you enjoyed most about beekeeping? 

 Analyzing what’s happening in each colony since each is unique. 

7. How many hives do you have? 

 2 — one has issues 

8..    What area is your apiary in?  (Village  or Township only) 

 Hinckley Township/Medina County 

9. What are your five year beekeeping  goals? 

 Determining productive queens, sizing of colonies, growing the number of colonies. 

10. Your words of wisdom to new beekeepers? 

 Follow the science.  A beekeeper many be frugal on many things, but don’t skimp 

 where mitacides and other pest treatments are involved. 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

April 8th Members Meeting 

Bee’s Wax Cake Contest and Judging 

And the winner is …….Randy Leiby!! 

CONGRATULATIONS!!!!! 
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To Promote Beekeeping  through Education, Cooperation and any other Efficient Means 

 

Located in Lorain County, Ohio, LCBA was founded in 1919 as a non-profit organization committed to educating 

the public about the value of honeybees and the impact  honeybees have on our world.  We provide educational 

appearances upon request to schools and groups.  LCBA encourages and mentors beginning beekeepers through 

scholarship programs for students along with adult education. 

Monthly Meetings 

When:  2nd Friday of each month, starting at 7:00pm to 9:30pm 

Where: Life Church 

  1033 Elm Street, Grafton, OH  44044 

 

Did you know donations to LCBA are tax deductible??? 

 

Lorain County Beekeepers Association is now a 501c(3) organization.  Any donations made to LCBA 

are now tax deductible!!!   

The BUZZZZ Advertising Fees 

Members can place classified ads—maximum 4 lines (approx. 3/4 in by 3 3/4 inch) for free on a one 

time basis.  If the same ad places for more than 1 month, a fee will be charged.  There is also a fee if the 

ad is larger than the size listed above.  Ads will run in the newsletter which is posted on the LCBA web-

site and distributed to our member circulation and billed for 12 issues. 

Rates are as follows for ads provided by customer *LCBA Officers reserve the right, at their sole   discre-

tion, to change, modify, add, or delete all or portions of ads for content.  Terms and policies to change. 

Information posted is a courtesy to LCBA Members and/or a paid advertisement for business entities.  

LCBA does not endorse or guarantee quality or pricing .    

 

1 (Full) page  -  $25.00 per month/issue             Any questions regarding advertising? 

1/2 page ad   -  $18.00 per month/issue     Contact Lori Keleman at  

1/4 page ad   -  $12.00 per month/issue     BuzzzzWorthy@gmail.com      

1/8 page ad  -   $10.00 per month/issue 
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Intermediate Beekeepers Class—2 yr 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Thank Yous 

    Gold Sponsor Vendors 

           Silver Sponsors 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

     Anonymous  

     Babcia's Kitchen      Dirty Fingernails Nursery 

     Bee Culture Magazine      Henrietta Honey  

     Brook Haven Apiary      Meyer Hatchery 

     Cobos Insurance Center      Ohio State Beekeepers Association 

     Cravener Holmes Creative      Queen Right Colonies 

     Paula's Polish Sausage      Medina Massage & Skin Care 

April 8th Members Meeting 

Smoker Contest Winner is……. 

Christina and Abigail Meier!!!! 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Memorial Hive Classes 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Education 

 

Queen bee Corrie Marquis and I had a lot of fun discussing beez and stuff with a 

Lodi 4H group today.  Lots of enthusiasm from the youngsters, especially sticking 

their fingees in the honey comb and licking them clean. Might have even gotten a 

few recruits for the LCBA Youth Program.  

 

Do you know someone who’s interested in bees and beekeeping and are 

part of class, group or community organization???  Please stop and see 

Marilyn Teeple who can coordinate a speaker for your group 
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Mowing your lawn less creates habitat and can 

increase the abundance and diversity of wildlife including bees and other pollinators.  One way to 

reduce mowing is by participating in NO MOW MAY.  NO MOW MAY is a conservation initiative first 

popularized by Plantlife, an organization based in the United Kingdom, but which is gaining traction 

across North America.  The goal of NO MOW MAY is to allow grass to grow unmown for the month 

of May, creating a habitat and forage for early season pollinators.  This  is particularly important in 

urban areas where floral resources are often limited. 

 

In 2020, residents of Appleton, Wisconsin, an affiliate of Bee City USA, became energized about No 

Mow May and the City Council agreed to suspend their wee ordinance for the month of May.  Over 

435 registered property owners participated in the campaign, and Lawrence University, an affiliate 

of Bee Campus USA, partnered with Appleton to conduct research on the impact of NO MOW MAY 

on pollinators.  Researchers Israel Del Toro and Relena Ribbons collected data on the abundance 

(the number of individuals) and species richness (the number of species) of flowers and bees found 

in unmown yards of a subset of the properties participating in NO MOW MAY.  They then compared 

those numbers to the abundance and richness of flowers and bees found in nearby urban parks that 

are regularly mowed.  The findings were impressive!  Not only were the abundance and richness of 

bees higher in the yards of properties participating in NO MOW MAY, but they were way higher.  

Participating yards had three-times higher bee species richness and five-times higher bee abun-

dance than nearby parks that had been mowed.  This study was published in 2020 and is available 

for free download.  Empowered by their success in 2020, Appleton has spread the word and attract-

ed even more participants in 2021. 

Even the smallest gesture towards feeding the bees and other pollinators is a great help!  Let’s do 

all we can.  Support our “Village of Wellington”  official Bee City,  1 of 295 in the United States. 

Sheila St. Clair, Bee City Coordinator 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Memorial Garden 

The Memorial Garden just received a great makeover.  

Top soil, gravel ,new stands....the hives have been split and plans for planting have been discussed.  

For any donations of plants for the garden please contact Corrie at : cmarquis7949@hotmail.com  

Too many donations would be a good problem to have ! 

The plaques should be going on the memorial posts soon, thank you all for making the memorial garden 
such a    success.  

We are grateful for Life Church and Pastor Jeff, your generosity is unmatched!  

See you soon, 

LCBA Executive Board 

mailto:cmarquis@hotmail.com
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 Please remember to patronize our advertisers!!!! 
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 LCBA is proud to introduce our  “Barnometer”  - The Building Fund is 

 officially going to be in every newsletter now to let everyone know 

 how our fundraising is going for our new building!   

 Please feel free to reach out to businesses and organizations to see 

 if they  might have interest in a tax deductible donation. 

 

 Lorain County Beekeepers Association is now a 501c(3) organi-       

 zation.  Any donations made to LCBA are now tax deductible!!!   

 

                       IMPORTANT LCBA CONTACTS  

President Denzil St. Clair (440)647-2602 info@queenrightcolonies.com 

Vice President John Rose (330)416-8207  johnprose@msn.com  

Secretary Audrey Gargas (216)534-6195 gargas1@frontier.com 

Treasurer Gene Gargas (330)273-6308 gargas1@frontier.com 

Trustee Randy Leiby (440)381-1956 RDLeiby@hotmail.com 

Trustee Joann Romick (440)366-0444 jromick277@gmail.com 

Trustee Marilyn Teeple (440)355-4419 teeppeop@aol.com 

Fair Chairman Bren Leiby (440)381-1145 brenhono77@yahoo.com 

Building Fund Director Sheila St. Clair (440)647-2602 info@queenrightcolonies.com 

Event Photographer Bren Leiby (440)381-1145 brenhono77@yahoo.com 

Buzzzz Editor Lori Keleman (440)748-6204 buzzzzworthy@gmail.com 

Video Librarian Bill Vittori (440)323-4942 billv99@prodigy.net 

Membership Coordinator Gene Gargas (330)273-6308 gargas1@frontier.com 

mailto:info@queenrightcolonies.com
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mailto:gargas1@frontier.com
mailto:gargas1@frontier.com
mailto:RDLeiby@hotmail.com
mailto:jromick277@gmail.com
mailto:teeppeop@aol.com
mailto:brenhono77@yahoo.com
mailto:info@queenrightcolonies.com
mailto:brenhono77@yahoo.com
mailto:buzzzzworthy@gmail.com
mailto:billv99@prodigy.net
mailto:gargas1@frontier.com

